HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 19, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Gary Casady, and Beverly Daws.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Council Liaison Bob Wheeler, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the agenda. Troy Andersen seconded.  Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: April 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Robert Hembera seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
No new business
Superintendent’s Report
Nick Streng, who was working with the City Engineering Department and the Water Department as a shared employee has resigned.  His last day was May 15, 2015.  
The City has hired MSA Engineering to complete the engineering work for the newly annexed land north of Hiawatha off Loggerhead Rd from Fitzroy Rd to the north side of County Home Rd. This work will include water and sewer and will be funded by LOST funds. 

Shive-Hattery Engineering has been hired to complete the engineering work for the Town Center Project. This project includes the area around N. Center Point Rd., Emmons St., and Robins Rd. and will include water and sewer. This project will also be funded by LOST funds. 

Carl Ransford had the SeCorr 08 Correlator at the meeting for board members to look over. 

Recently there has been some talk about the amount of fluoride in the water both naturally and the amount being added.  IDNR sends out a bulletin monthly and the April issue had an article about the fluoride concern.  The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services has set the recommended fluoride level to 0.7 mg/l.  Previously there was a spread of 0.7 to 1.2 mg/l. 
Hydrant flushing is complete for this year and everything went very well.  
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:55pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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